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WELCOME FROM THE PROGRAM
Oue eight newest Scholars are looking forward to begin 

their Jones exchange this fall after the Program was deferred 
for one year due to the pandemic. 

In this issue of the Jones Notes, you’ll find updates about 
what the Scholars have been up to during this gap year and 
news from alumni. You’ll also see an update from Emory’s 
Advancement and Alumni Engagement.

We are happy to continue including photos from the Jones 
Archive in Emory’s Rose Library. We hope you enjoy reading 
this issue of our newsletter.
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Left: Cox Hall at Emory University. Right: Dean’s Court at the University of St Andrews.



KENDALL CHAN - Chapel Hill, North Carolina
Kendall spent the summer and fall with her family back in Chapel Hill, NC and occu-
pied herself with a number of odd jobs conducting policy research, registering voters 
ahead of the 2020 election, and working hands-on at a local opioid recovery treatment 
program for new mothers. At the end of the year, she accepted a full-time position 
with the University of Texas Austin’s Prenatal-to-3 Policy Impact Center, where she will 
be researching social policy affecting families across the United States. Kendall moved 
to Austin in early February, survived a snow storm, and looks forward to another big 
move to St Andrews when her job concludes in August.

SARAH HUNTER - Wadsworth, Illinois
Sarah is staying with her parents in Wadsworth, IL. During the gap year, she 
found a position as a Technical Sales Advisor for an indoor air quality testing 
company Inspirotec. She has gained sales, marketing, business, research, writing, 
technical, and many other skills from this position. She’s had a great first experi-
ence into the working world beyond college. She has also taken some road trips 
with her family and friends and baked a lot of sweets!

DAVID KULP - Potomac, Maryland
This year, David and his younger brother, Ethan, took to the road for 10 weeks in the fall—driving from 
DC to California—visiting, camping, and hiking in over 40 national parks, monuments, and forests along 
the way (along with many BJS and Emory alumni from around the country!). Upon returning in December, 
David began preparing his medical school applications and volunteering with Covid-19 vaccine distribution 
through the Maryland Responds Medical Reserve Corps. He is enjoying living at home in D.C., and recon-
necting with friends and family; and he recently onboarded as an ORISE Fellow at the FDA until departure 
to St Andrews.

ADESOLA THOMAS - Hampton, Georgia
Adesola Thomas began her year off taking a cross country road trip with her best 
friend Johnna Gadomski. Together the duo visited the Redwoods in Northern Cali-
fornia, Joshua Tree, the blue house from one of Adesola’s favorite films “Ladybird” 
and camped all the way back to Atlanta. Adesola began 2021 with a bang, accept-
ing two positions. She was a Movies Intern for Paste Magazine where she wrote 
50+ articles for the Atlanta based culture website. Additionally, Adesola became 
a Freelance Creative Producer for Netflix Queue, Netflix’s in-house media journal 
where she wrote social copy and completed audio editing projects for the stream-
ing service. In March, Adesola and her older sister Adetinpo Thomas produced 
one of Adesola’s short film scripts. The film titled “The Earth Will Not Swallow Us” was a finalist for the 
Georgia Impact Film Grant and is loosely based on a children’s book written by her late father. In June, 
Adesola will begin a TV Development internship with A24, the production and distribution company 
behind “Ladybird.” Adesola is currently being considered for the Sundance Institute’s 2021 Episodic Lab, 
due to the strength of an original pilot she wrote. 

Updates from 2021 - 2022
Emory to St Andrews Scholars
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Updates from 2021 - 2022
St Andrews to Emory Scholars

JESSICA LEECH - Aberdeen, Scotland
Jessica has been living at home in Aberdeen and working remotely for the 
University of St Andrews Curriculum team. She has also been conducting re-
search for the Third Generation Project; a think tank based at the University 
that she began working with as a student.

In her spare time, she has been volunteering for the Coronavirus Tutoring 
Initiative and exploring the Scottish countryside.

ROBIN LEGG - Timperley, England
During the gap year, Robin has been living at home in Manchester and working as a an IT/Network 
engineer at a local High School. 

Alongside his job, Robin has been busy completing Netflix’s catalogue while further expanding his 
repertoire of computer languages to include Javascript with Node.js next on his list.

REBECCA MUNRO - Dundee, Scotland
This year, Rebecca has been living in St Andrews and working within the Admis-
sions portfolio at the University of St Andrews, where she helps with Scottish 
recruitment.

Unfortunately, she has not been able to leave St Andrews much. However, she 
did get the chance to steal a long weekend away in the Highlands in September 
and see lots of North Scotland.

RYAN THORNE - Glasgow, Scotland
During his gap year, Ryan has been studying for an MLitt in International Business at the University 
of St Andrews. 

Additionally, he has taken up an operations support role with Career Ready, here in Scotland. 
Career Ready are a leading national social mobility charity in the U.K. with a 98% success rate for 
young people leaving the programme who go on to find a positive destination. Their sister organ-
isation, Career Academy, is in New York!For Ryan’s story on how he became #CareerReadyAt18 
visit Ryan Thorne #CareerReadyAt18.
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iKERQuyJF0g


The Jones Notes: Spring 2021												                      4

Final Update from St Andrews to Emory Fellow
Rikke Nedergaard

RIKKE NEDERGAARD
It´s crazy to believe that my two years at Emory are coming to 

an end. I applied for this fellowship programme because I 
am passionate about improving mental health at a popula-
tion level. Only, I didn´t know how to go about doing that 
until this fellowship came along and gave me the opportu-
nity to do a two-year course of study that was specialised 
in the kind of work I wanted to do. The Rollins School of 
Public Health is renowned for its programme and com-
ing here has been a learning experience like none other: 
I have been taught and guest lectured by world experts, 
and I have enjoyed a classroom environment with friends 
from all over the world. This semester I have wrapped up 
two mental health research projects: One which explores 
the mental health impact of retained bullets and another 
explores how Emory can help strengthen mental health 
treatment capacity in Ethiopia. As a TA for the graduate 
course Violence as a Public Health Problem, I gave a guest 
lecture about global perspectives on violence prevention. 
Finally, I have completed a practicum with a not-for-profit 
Global Health start-up based out of Washington D.C. called 
Health Finance Institute. 

After getting the vaccine, I can now finally travel again, 
so I am going on a graduation trip to New Orleans with a 
friend. We are planning a swamp trip, but I would love to 
receive further recommendations! My time here is coming 
to an end, but I am so excited to see more of the US before 
I leave. I am seeking public health jobs back in Europe. I 
hope to get a job where I can work with mental health, 
but I am open to working with any area of health improve-
ment. Wherever I end up, I can’t wait to start applying all 
the things I have studied at Emory! I have learned more 
than I ever could have imagined these past two years and I 
have made so many connections that I am eternally grate-
ful for. Thank you!

Rikke presenting her final 
assignment after 19 years in 
education.



Advancement & Alumni Engagement Updates
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SCHOLARS & SCONES
On Saturday, April 17th, the Jones Program at Emory 
hosted a virtual Scholars & Scones event for the Jones 
community. The event featured remarks from Emory 
President Greg Fenves and St Andrews Principal Sal-
ly Mapstone. Over 80 Jones alumni and friends from 
around the world gathered via Zoom to enjoy presenta-
tions from the scholars and a tribute to Dean Lisa Tedes-
co who will step down as the Dean of the Laney Grad-
uate School this summer.  To watch a recording of the 
event and hear the Scholar reports please visit here.

GET MORE INVOLVED
Interested in hosting a Jones program in your commu-
nity? Contact Katie Busch, Emory’s Executive Director 
of International Advancement and Constituent Engage-
ment, at kbusch@emory.edu, Olivia Browning, Emory’s 
Associate Director of International Engagement at olivia.
browning@emory.edu or Katie Birrell, Development Of-
fice, University of St Andrews at kjb21@st-andrews.ac.uk 
to connect with fellow Jones alumni and assist us with 
increasing our engagement around the world.

GIVE TO JONES
Alumni and friends associate the Bobby Jones Program 
with fond memories of fellowship, travel and golf. Please 
support the Bobby Jones Program by clicking here to 
make a donation.

A Glimpse into the Jones Archives

Bobby Jones with O.B. 
Keeler with American 
Open, British Open, 
Walker Cup, and Southern 
Open trophies, [1920s].

https://news.emory.edu/stories/2020/11/er_laney_dean_tedesco_transition/campus.html
https://news.emory.edu/stories/2020/11/er_laney_dean_tedesco_transition/campus.html
https://emory.zoom.us/rec/play/cFIwEV298UsjgPKTzQosmcTuxgdSnQTRFn54KUxY7pr0-OZt3G4rI03UhS-3V5TEchkVwoF16STfUla-.gCBkTwsD-J0Ui78D
mailto:kbusch%40emory.edu?subject=
mailto:olivia.browning%40emory.edu?subject=
mailto:olivia.browning%40emory.edu?subject=
mailto:kjb21%40st-andrews.ac.uk%20?subject=
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1705/giving/index.aspx?sid=1705&gid=3&pgid=600&cid=1358&dids=3094.2984.3564.939&sort=1&bledit=1&appealcode=7WGBJ
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1705/giving/index.aspx?sid=1705&gid=3&pgid=600&cid=1358&dids=3094.2984.3564.939&sort=1&bledit=1&appealcode=7WGBJ
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Alumni Updates & News

JONATHAN LASS
Emory to St Andrews Scholar ‘93-94 
In January 2021, Jonathan was promoted to Equity Partner at his law firm, Jackson Walker, in 
Austin, Texas where he practices technology and corporate law. He also teaches a class on Ne-
gotiations as an adjunct professor at The University of Texas School of Law, which he has been 
teaching at and mentoring students since 2017. Jonathan finds it worthwhile and rewarding. 
In other news, Jonathan, authored “Computer Usage Policies, Records Management, and 
Information Governance,” Chapter 3, of the legal textbook Essentials of E-Discovery.

ELIZABETH PRELOGAR
Emory to St Andrews Scholar ‘02-03
Elizabeth was named as acting solicitor general, in January 2021, by President Joe Biden. The CNN.com story 
can be found here.

SURABHI AGRAWAL
Emory to St Andrews Fellow ‘10-11
Surabhi and her husband Sreekanth welcomed their daughter Veera in 
December 2019 in Seattle, WA. Surabhi has been working for Starbucks for 
the last five years, focused on their coffee supply chain, launching farm-
to-cup traceability. She is now leading the sustainability goals to achieve 
carbon-neutral coffee, and reduce water.

THOMAS KADRI
Emory to St Andrews Scholar ‘10-11
Thomas recently received his Ph.D. in Law from Yale. Here’s a photo of him submitting his 
dissertation!

COLIN SPURWAY
St Andrews to Emory Scholar ‘96-97
Colin is now the Director for North Africa of the BBC’s international development charity, BBC Media Action. In Libya, 
they produce social media to contribute to the peacebuilding process. In Tunisia they work with local radio stations to 
develop programming to help farming communities manage their resources. And in Algeria they assist the state broad-

 https://www.jw.com/people/jonathan-lass

https://www.cnn.com/2021/01/21/politics/solicitor-general-biden/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2021/01/21/politics/solicitor-general-biden/index.html
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Alumni Updates & News

ALEX THOMPSON
Emory to St Andrews Fellow ‘12-13
Alex and his wife Mary welcomed our second child, Oliver Ventress Thompson, on Decem-
ber 22, 2020. The attached picture is of both their children, Beckett (age 4) and Oliver. They 
currently live near Athens, TN where Alex pastors at two United Methodist churches and 
teaches in the department of philosophy and religion at Tennessee Wesleyan University.

JONATHAN BERTULIS-FERNANDES
Emory to St Andrews Scholar ‘15-16
Jonathan will be starting at Boston College Law School as a 1L this fall, having spent the past 
three years as Grant Writer at The Legal Aid Society in New York City.  Jonathan was awarded 
a Public Service Scholarship and is hoping eventually to work with populations experiencing 
homelessness as a civil rights attorney. 

ERIN PHILLIPS
St Andrews to Emory Scholar ‘18-19
Erin started studying for her PhD in Ecology and Evolutionary Biology at Princeton University 
in September 2020. She will be studying predator-prey and predator-predator interactions 
in African savannas, and is crossing her fingers, COVID dependent, to be able to travel for 
field work in South Africa and Mozambique this summer.

PAMELA (FORBES) DOBSON
St Andrews to Emory Scholar ‘13-14
Pamela married Pete Dobson on 9th April 2021 in Glencoe, in the Scottish Highlands. 
The wedding was during lockdown, so they were only legally allowed to have 5 peo-
ple present. Since her last update, she has returned to the University of St Andrews in 
the role of Medical Admissions Team Leader (since late April 2020), and has joined the 
Board of Apex Scotland and the Board of Governors of Fife College. Pamela is also train-
ing to be a Children’s Panel Member for the Children’s Hearing System in Scotland.

IAIN SMITH
St Andrews to Emory Scholar ‘19-20
After finishing his Jones year, Iain started an event management company, Regulus. Regulus 
is putting on it’s first big student event on October 4th, if covid allows. Iain is also moving to 
Edinburgh in a few months




